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*********************************************

President’s Message by Tom Lasater
*********************************************
The Edelweiss Board of Directors after the annual meeting elected the following officers: Tom Lasater, President;  Pat Leigh, Vice-President; Kelli Rotstan, Treasurer; Mary Kiesau, Secretary.  A big thank you to outgoing officers Pat Leigh as President, Karen Reneau Treasurer and board member Stan Wentzel for their hard work over the past years.  They provided sound leadership to Edelweiss and completed many needed projects.   The community has benefitted greatly from their efforts.  
Annual Meeting day was windy but everyone had some good food and all business was completed.  Please see the web-site for complete minutes of the meeting.  Leonard Yerkes was reelected to the board.  John Kirner and Larry Halford were also elected to the board.  I would like to thank all candidates for their willingness and interest in serving your community.
Voting results for the special assessments:

Water Line Replacement
Yes 75
No 0

Recycling


Yes 55
No 17

Audit



Yes 4
No 68

Thank for your support of the board recommendations.
Recycling is now available, located next to the garbage shed. Only the following can be recycled:
 #1 & #2 plastic, aluminum cans and cardboard (which must be flattened!)  Please make use of this service but do not leave any other types of recycling.  If other items are left there, it creates extra work for Edelweiss staff and it will be placed in the garbage.
Enclosed with this newsletter is an invoice which includes the water line replacement assessment and the six-month trial period for the recycling program billed as follows:

Water line replacement assessment - - - - -$225.00

Recycling – six month experiment:

Full time residents                               9.00

Part time residents

        4.80

Campground owners

        3.00
 
The $225.00 assessment payment must be received by July 15, 2010.   The contract for the replacement of the water line cannot be awarded until we have the funds on hand.  We must be able to proceed with the project in time that it will be completed before next  winter.  Thank you for your prompt response.
Trailblazers continues to make great progress.  The trail from River Road to the campground is complete now and ready for you to use.  Thank you Jan and Will and all the volunteers.  The next work party will be on June 27th  from 9 to 11 AM on the Mustard Mountain Trail. Volunteers can 
show up or contact Jan and Will Fohrell at wfohrell@comcast.net
I look forward to serving the community this next year.

Tom Lasater

***********************************************************
General Manager’s Message by Dick Volckmann  
***********************************************************
First, please note that for all users of Edelweiss water, you will find enclosed with this newsletter a copy of the Consumer’s Confidence Drinking Water Report for 2009.

For all of you who were unable to attend the annual meeting on May 29, the following is brief recap of the major issues of 2009 and what Craig Hook, Operations Manager, and I hope to accomplish in  2010 - - - - 
- During the summer of 2009 we installed some additional speed limit signs at the entrance to Edelweiss.  This seems to have had some effect on slowing down traffic.  We continue to ask everyone to pay attention to the effects of driving too fast on our unimproved roads, especially with regard to safety and to the amount of dust produced.
- We experimented with the use of speed bumps at a couple of critical points on Homestead and Highland roads.  The consensus of  management was that the 
bumps did not do much to slow traffic.  Therefore we will not be installing them this year.

- Thank you to all who participated in the ‘Firewise’ program which was completed last summer on some 30 properties.  This was welcome, as every lot that is cleared of excess foliage contributes to the overall safety of Edelweiss in protecting against an uncontrolled forest fire.  
- In July of 2009 the Washington State Department of Health conducted a ‘sanitary survey’ of the Edelweiss water system.  Our system was found to be significantly in compliance with all state regulations, and with the exception of two small deficiencies (two air filter screens were worn), we passed with flying colors.
- In September of 2009 EMC switched our association insurance coverage from Safeco Insurance to American Family Insurance.  This change has saved Edelweiss more than $5000.00 per year for equal coverage. 
- Last summer we had an unprecedented problem with cattle wandering into Edelweiss from the adjacent U.S. Forest Service land.  Range laws release the cattle owner and the Forest Service from the liability of cattle migrating onto private land.  We spent many hours chasing the cows back into Forest Service land.

However, this year we were able to convince the Forest Service to provide the material to extend and repair the fence line between Edelweiss and the Forest Service.  This has been done, and it is hoped that the problem of ‘cow intrusion’ is at least mitigated, if not totally prevented.
- In conjunction with the new fencing, we replaced the old barbed wire gates at the upper end of East Fawn Creek Road and at the end of Highland Road with steel ‘farm gates’.  Cattle are now on the range so please remember to make sure these and all other gates are closed at all times.

- Last fall Craig and I re-seeded the area that had been disturbed by the installation of the new waterline across the upper meadow.  The progress has been slow, but, helped by the recent rains, the grass is slowly beginning to sprout.
- The application of lignin to Highland and Homestead Roads was quite successful last summer.  The dust issue was much less of a problem than it had been in
previous years, and the road showed less of a tendency to ‘washboard’.  We are repeating the process this week, as the rains have finally let up.  Rain on newly applied lignin, before it has had a chance to ‘set’ will wash away the product, so we have had to wait for dry weather.
-In April of this year Craig and I found and repaired the leaking water line on the north side of the campground.  Craig’s expertise with an excavator made short work of the project. By doing the work ourselves rather than employing an excavating contractor, Edelweiss saved  approximately $8000.00 in excavating costs.
- The logging of the area referred to as ‘Lucky 5’, in the vicinity of Mustard Mountain Road and Ayers Court was proceeding until the U.S. Forest Service called a halt to the operation.  However, be aware that when it resumes, a sign on East Fawn Creek Road will warn of logging trucks on the road.  Do not use the road at that time!   You don’t want to meet a logging truck on East Fawn Creek Road!
- This summer Craig and I will be undertaking the task of repairing and refurbishing the campground pumphouse.  This will include, among other improvements, a new roof and adding insulation to the interior of the building.

- A reminder, the new address for Edelweiss Maintenance Commission is: P.O. Box 846, Winthrop, WA  98862.
Finally, I cannot stress enough the importance of replacing the water line from the booster pumps to the reservoir.  The line as it exists is not buried deep enough and is of suspect material.  If that line fails, Edelweiss will be out of water until it can be repaired.  And if the line fails during the winter months, it could be several weeks before it could be repaired through frozen ground.  So – please – send in your assessment dollars right away.  We hope to be able to start and finish the project before the next freeze.

As always, Craig and I welcome your input.  We do our best to keep Edelweiss running smoothly and we encourage you to contact either of us anytime you have a suggestion or comment.

Dick Volckmann

509-996-9897

emcmanager@centurytel.net
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